
DDS- Planning & Zoning: Historic
Review Application

Submission date: 22 September 2022, 8:25AM

Receipt number: 818

Related form version: 2

Property Information

Property Address Street:1115 BROAD ST. 
City:HARTFORD
State:CT
Zip Code:06106

Zoning District: NX-2

Parcel ID: 205-530-092

Property Owner: HUONG SON MEDITATION TEMPLE INC.

Property Owner's Address: Street: 334 SAINT JAMES AVE
City: SPRINGFIELD
State: MA
Zip Code: 01109

Phone: (646)247-47501

Email: shaolinpagoda@gmail.com

Applicant

Please check if “Applicant” is the same as “Property

Owner”

Please check if “Applicant” is the same as “Property
Owner”

Name of Applicant:

File Date: 09/22/2022
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Address: Street: 
City: 
State: 
Zip Code:

Phone:

Email:

Primary Point of Contact

Name: WENDY NGUYEN

Phone: 646-247-4501

Email: shaolinpagoda@gmail.com

Describe your application action(s) and provide as much

detail as possible.

PLEASE SEE ATTACHMENTS FOR FULL
EXPLAINATION. THANK YOU

Proposed work: New Construction

Current materials being repaired/replaced:

Materials/products being used in work: CONCRETE/WOOD

Please upload all supporting materials and photographs

below.

application.pdf

Signatures

Signature of Applicant:

Link to signature

Name of Applicant: thang cao

Date: 9/22/2022
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https://admin.us.openforms.com/Results/ResponseFile?fileId=df558882-0835-473f-981d-f1556cb7f3ba&fileName=application.pdf
https://admin.us.openforms.com/Results/GetSignatureImage?answerId=28959690


Letter of Authorization from Property Owner

Date: 9/22/2022
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Signage Proposal for Huong Son Meditation Temple Inc. 

Location: 1115 Broad St. Hartford CT, 06106 (zone NX-2)(Historic District)

Project Details: Wood or Plastic 

Signs (2) on Spiritual gateways (8 feet x 16 Inches)

Sign (1) on wall of building in front (2-3  feet x 8 feet)
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Gazebo Proposal for Huong Son Meditation Temple Inc. 

Location: 1115 Broad St. Hartford CT, 06106 (zone NX-2)(Historic District)

Project Details: wood constructions 

1



2



3



Dimension: 8 ft x 10 ft or 12ft x 12ft ( keeping square footage under 200sqft)
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Fencing Proposal for Huong Son Meditation Temple Inc. 

Location: 1115 Broad St. Hartford CT, 06106 (zone NX-2)(Historic District)

Project Details: Raised Concrete footing+ Concrete Post + aluminum fence 

Front 

Concrete pillars: 12 X 12 Inches

Concrete footing: 8 inches thick X 24 inches high 

Aluminum fence sections 8 feet by 4 feet high 

Side

1



Concrete pillars: 12 X 12 Inches

Concrete footing: 8 inches thick X Varying length (hilly terrain)(sloped down) 

Aluminum fence sections 8 feet by 3.5 feet high 

NOTE:  Install the fence straight for a more leveled fence at the top. Gaps created at the bottom of 
the fence and the ground will be compensated for with the concrete footing. 

2



From: Shao Lin <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com> 

Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2022 10:36 AM 

To: Berschet, Paige 

Subject: Re: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up 

Flag Status: Completed 

 

Good morning Paige  

 

I am sorry for getting back to you so late. I was down with a bad covid infection and is recovering. I am 
afraid that I could not be able to attend next meeting with everything since I am still in the hospital. I 
hope that I can request for a continue into January and hope that we can meet then.  

 

Thank you for your understanding and have a happy holiday season.  

 

 

 

On Mon, Dec 5, 2022, 3:57 PM Berschet, Paige <Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov> wrote: 

Hello Wendy, 

  

Following up to see if you have revised plans in preparation for the December 21st HPC Meeting, and if not 
when you expect to share them. 

  

Best, 

  

mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov


Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is 
desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning Administrator 
in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the 
application process.  

  

  

  

From: Hartford Planning Division  
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 4:11 PM 
To: Shao Lin <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Hello Wendy, 

  

Okay, thank you for confirming.  

  

Best, 

  

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com


Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval is 
desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning Administrator 
in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our Services” to begin the 
application process.  

  

  

  

From: Shao Lin <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 12:35 PM 
To: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: Re: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Yes!  

  

Thank you 

  

On Mon, Nov 14, 2022, 4:03 PM Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> wrote: 

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov


Hello Wendy, 

  

Thank you for the update. The next Historic Preservation Commission Meeting is one December 21st. Do you 
consent to a continuation of the public hearing for 1115 Board St to the December 21st Meeting? 

  

Best, 

  

Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval 
is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our 
Services” to begin the application process.  

  

  

  

From: Uyen Nguyen <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 14, 2022 12:42 PM 
To: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov


  

Good afternoon Paige,  

  

I am writing to request a continue for the hearing on the property at 1115 Broad St. Hartford, CT. We 
are still trying to put a model together and had been having meetings cancel due to unforeseen 
circumstances with the members.  

  

Please let me know,  

  

Thank you for your time.  

  

Sent from Mail for Windows 

  

From: Hartford Planning Division 
Sent: Monday, November 7, 2022 3:09 PM 
To: Uyen Nguyen 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Hello Wendy, 

  

Okay, thank you for confirming.  

  

Best, 

  

Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com


Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval 
is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our 
Services” to begin the application process.  

  

  

  

From: Uyen Nguyen <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 2, 2022 1:02 PM 
To: Berschet, Paige <Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Good Afternoon Paige,  

  

We were thinking about that as well. Please let the commissioner know that we will definitely take up 
the suggestion. It is what we wanted. Thank you for that. We are still working on putting together a 3d 
model or at least something to show a complete system of the outside. Please rest assure about the 
aesthetic look of our projects. Now that we know that the city likes what we are bring to the city, we 
will invest even more in the projects that we are planning and make it a new landmark for the city.  

  

We will be in touch soon.  

  

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov


Thank you  

  

Sent from Mail for Windows 

  

From: Berschet, Paige 
Sent: Monday, October 31, 2022 9:50 AM 
To: Uyen Nguyen 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Hello Wendy, 

  

Following up to see if you have any update on the requests from the Historic Preservation Commissioners 
regarding elevations with buildings in the background, and better detail on the location/design of the fence 
gazebo and sign?  

  

One Commissioner reached out to me by email with the following note: “ I'd like to suggest that they consider 
looking at some Asian-style gazebos that might, from a design perspective, better relate to the beautiful 
gates that they are proposing and the older, darker, well-crafted buildings already on the site. Here is a site 
that might give them some ideas: https://woodsshop.com/kits/gazebo-kits/” 

  

Let me know if you have any questions.  

  

Best, 

  

Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
https://woodsshop.com/kits/gazebo-kits/


260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval 
is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our 
Services” to begin the application process.  

  

  

  

From: Hartford Planning Division  
Sent: Tuesday, October 18, 2022 10:37 AM 
To: 'Uyen Nguyen' <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Hello Wendy, 

  

Thank you for confirming payment in your previous email, and to confirm the meeting is solely virtual. The 
meeting login information can be found here: https://www.meetinginfo.org/meetings/1779 

  

Signage would need to be approved by the Historic Preservation Commission before a sign permit 
application. Please share renderings if you have them.  

  

Fencing is only allowed to be 6ft in some locations (find Zoning Regulations here), and may require HPC 
review. Please forward the proposed fencing for review.  

  

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
https://www.meetinginfo.org/meetings/1779
https://library.municode.com/ct/hartford/codes/zoning_regulations?nodeId=n6.0SILA_6.13FERE_6.13.1LOPL


Yes, any new structure that is visible from the street would require HPC review as well as a Zoning Permit. 
Please share the plans for this structure if you have them.  

  

Best, 

  

Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval 
is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our 
Services” to begin the application process.  

  

  

  

From: Uyen Nguyen <shaolinpagoda@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, October 17, 2022 8:59 AM 
To: Berschet, Paige <Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov> 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division <oneplan@hartford.gov> 
Subject: RE: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov


CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Please contact the helpdesk at 860-757-9411 if you have 
any questions. 

Good Morning Paige,  

  

I have a few questions to ask regarding the upcoming meeting with the Historic Commission (HC).  

1.Does signage have to be approve by the HC before a sign permit application?  

1.Because with the project that we are proposing there are signs that will be attach.  

1. If it is require we would like to include it in the upcoming meeting because 
it is included in our project (The sign will be made out of wood and have 
carving, it will not be  illuminated signs) 

2.Does fencing under 7ft (exempt from permit) need HC approval? Does retaining wall under 4ft 
(also exempt from building permit) need approval?  

1.Because our fencing project include a short retaining wall(0ft-3ft) with aluminum/iron 
picket fence (3ft-4ft) on top.  

1. If it is require we would like to include it in the upcoming meeting as well (if 
require plan please let me know I can forward)  

3.Does a pergola/gazebo detach from building under 200sqft (I believe is exempt from building 
permit) need HC approval?  

  

I am just not sure what needs approval and what doesn’t and I just don’t want to unintentionally 
make any violations.  

  

Thank you for time,  

  

With Meta,  

  

  



  

Sent from Mail for Windows 

  

From: Berschet, Paige 
Sent: Wednesday, October 12, 2022 2:51 PM 
To: Saint James Rental Management 
Cc: Hartford Planning Division 
Subject: 1115 Broad St - Historic Review Application 

  

Hello Wendy, 

  

Thank you for submitting your Historic Review Application for 1115 Broad St. The application will need to be 
reviewed by the Historic Preservation Commission at their upcoming meeting. The Historic Preservation 
Commission Meeting will start at 4pm on October 19th and all applicants are highly encouraged to attend 
and answer any questions. The Virtual meeting information and documents will be posted 

here: https://www.meetinginfo.org/meetings/1779  

  

The application fee for Historic Commission Review is $350 and can be paid in person with credit card or a 
check made out to the City of Hartford by scheduling an appointment online 
(https://developmentservices.setmore.com/ ), by mailing us a check with this email attached to the check and 
the address referenced to 260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor, Hartford, CT 06103 ATTN: Planning Division, or 
by paying online (https://hartfordct-energov.tylerhost.net/Apps/SelfService#/payinvoice ) and searching for 

the invoice number: INV-00064135. The application fee must be paid before the October 19th HPC 

meeting. 

  

Let me know if you have any questions.  

  

Best, 

  

Paige Berschet 

Administrative Assistant  

City of Hartford - Department of Development Services  

Planning & Zoning Division 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
mailto:Paige.Berschet@hartford.gov
mailto:shaolinpagoda@gmail.com
mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
https://www.meetinginfo.org/meetings/1779
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https://hartfordct-energov.tylerhost.net/Apps/SelfService#/payinvoice


she/her/hers 

260 Constitution Plaza, 1st Floor 

oneplan@hartford.gov  

Desk: 860-757-9029 

  

Follow us! @DDSHartford 

  

Please be advised that unless it is expressly stated, this correspondence does not constitute a zoning permit, certificate of zoning 
compliance, certification of a legal nonconforming use, or other approval within the Division’s jurisdiction.  If a permit or approval 
is desired, an application, application fee, and all required supporting documentation must be submitted to the Zoning 
Administrator in accordance with the Hartford Zoning Regulations. Please visit www.hartfordct.gov/dds and click on “Our 
Services” to begin the application process.  

  

  

  

  

mailto:oneplan@hartford.gov
http://www.hartfordct.gov/dds

